  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 10th April 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bradwell,  Hoodless, Hart and Buttery 
Public present: 
P.Collier, R.Mosley, N.Kirk, R.Cowling , J.Barratt.
1807                Apologies for absence


            Cllrs Bristow, Blackburn and Ellin.
1808  
Declarations of interest

None declared
1809
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th March 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1810

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspections for the last month but due to his absence from the meeting was unable to provide a report. The book will remain with Cllr Bristow to perform the weekly inspections for the next month if he will agree to this. The clerk will make contact with Cllr Bristow to confirm this.

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed that the property unfortunately attracted no tenders and as such there was nothing to decide upon as to whom to sell it to. It was resolved that following on from advice received from the estate agents that the property now goes on the open market with a selling price of £70,000 but open to offers in that price region. The clerk will contact the estate agents to place the property on the market asap. The weekly inspections by Cllr Hoodless found nothing to report upon and he has agreed to continue to perform these inspections. The clerk has also been asked to obtain buildings insurance quotations to bring to the next meeting as the current insurers have only agreed to insure this property until the current policy expires on June 1st 2018
Bus shelter- The clerk has obtained ERYC approval for the proposed shelter design and has now applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers windfarm fund to assist with the cost of the shelter. A decision will not be known until the windfarm panel meet later in the year
CCTV-following on from a request from 2 residents asking the parish council to consider installing CCTV cameras to the 3 entrance/exits to the village, the clerk has now obtained advice from Ernllca and costings from Fishers Security. After listening to the information received along with the costs associated for this proposal it was resolved that the parish council could not afford this project and as such will not proceed any further with it.

Church path- the church and cemetery path is moss covered making it slippery in places and as such the clerk has now obtained some iron sulphate and Cllr Bradwell will apply this to the pathway to eradicate the moss.
Grit- Cllr Hirst and Cllr Bradwell met up in March and filled the two parish council grit bins. Cllr Hirst has confirmed there are now 10 remaining grit bags in his shed for future use if required.
Dog litter bins-following on from a request from P.Collier asking the parish council to purchase 3“dog litter bins” and place in designated areas along High Street the clerk has made enquiries to ERYC Graham Robinson who confirms that ERYC do not sell nor supply these type of bins and will not allow installation of these bins on any ERYC highway. ERYC also confirmed that this type of bin can only be emptied by a person holding a toxic/hazardous waste licence and as such these bins are not recommended. ERYC issued a reminder that all dog litter can be placed in any ERYC black litter bin in the village. It was resolved to ask the clerk to enquire about the possibility of moving an existing ERYC bin on Fisk Walk to a more suitable location in the Ship Inn public house vicinity.
1811
 
Planning applications- 
Application for erection of single storey extension to front/side/rear at 1 Quayfield Square, Swinefleet for M.Bennett ref 18/00393/PLF-noted ERYC approval.

Application for erection of single storey extension to rear of 7 Church Lane for P.Moffatt ref 18/00764/PLF. SPC have approved this application.

1812

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
Cemetery land-Cllr Bradwell requested an update on this subject and a clarification on the past parish council decisions to pursue the re-opening of the old churchyard and the digging up of the path in the new cemetery in order to create further space when needed. It was confirmed that Cllr Hart is still investigating the possibility of opening up the old churchyard and she explained the hurdles required to do this but will investigate further to see if in the future this can be done. The clerk has confirmed there are approximately 10 burial spaces left in the new cemetery and if the path were to be dug up this would in its entirety create a further 100 spaces approximately. It was resolved that Cllr Hart will continue to look into the re-opening of the old churchyard and the clerk will alert the parish council when an exact number of grave spaces left are known. It was also confirmed that if any nearby land becomes available to buy for a new cemetery that the item be placed on the agenda for full debate and discussion.
1813

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr John Barratt informed the parish council of a meeting of the ERYC planning committee panel he attended to discuss the Kings Head public house application. A decision on this application has now been deferred to allow EA opinion on this project.
1814             
Financial matters 
A copy of the 2017/2018 income/expenditure and bank reconciliation was given to each councillor in advance of the May meeting to allow time to read, note and approve.
The clerk has asked if the council tax payments for 77 High Street can be paid via direct debit for convenience. It was resolved that this invoice can be settled in future via direct debit monthly.
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101823  S.Belton wages 
Cq no 101825 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101826 M.Brannon £220.00


Cq no 101820 YWA £6.38



Cq no 101821 ERNLLCA £372.27



Cq no 101822 ERYC £216.92



Cq no 101824 ERYC £94.99



Cq no 101827 L.Amor £30.00



Cq no 101828 Key Korner £25.45

1815

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 15th May 2018 at 7.00pm.


Confirmed the AGM will be prior to this meeting.
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